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 Calendar of Events regarding Findings of 
Overcrowding Submitted to the Town of Los Gatos

 Research & Investigation Update

 Next Steps



 April 17, 2015 District submits Notice of Findings of Overcrowding to 
Town of Los Gatos

 Sept. 1, 2015 Town of Los Gatos conducts Public Hearing – 1st Reading

 Sept. 15, 2015 Town of Los Gatos discusses LGUSD’s request for 
Ordinance and Resolution and concur with assisting 

 Town Council encourages continued collaboration with 
LGUSD regarding ordinances and other fee structures 
in place across the state 

 Oct. 6, 2015 Town of Los Gatos Consent Agenda Items:

 Resolution to Support School District’s Efforts to 
Relieve Overcrowding

 Resolution Denying Request to Pass Ordinance & Set 
Fees



 Research Question: How do towns, cities, and counties, 
use their local ordinances to address the issue of 
school overcrowding?

 Findings:
1. District’s attorney conducted a survey of local ordinances 

and municipal codes from counties, cities, and towns 
throughout California (see attachment).

2. Although local districts have taken various approaches, the 
majority of the approaches were enacted prior to SB 50

3. Possible avenues to explore with Town staff include: 
voluntary mitigation agreements with local developers,  
zoning, additional taxes and construction fees under the 
Subdivision Map Act, and land dedications.



 Governing Board to discuss findings and provide 
District staff direction regarding continuing to 
research and explore other avenues for mitigation.


